
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Studio City Neighborhood Council 
Name: Jeff Hartwick 
Phone Number: (310) 320-9742 
Email: jhartwick@studiocitync.org 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(10) Nay(0) Abstain(0) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 11/17/2021 
Type of NC Board Action: For 

Impact Information
Date: 11/20/2021 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 20-0668-S7 
Agenda Date: 
Item Number: 
Summary: The Board of the Studio City Neighborhood Council (SCNC) requests Councilmember
Paul Krekorian to make a motion requiring all future Decennial Redistricting to require all
Neighborhood Councils to be represented by only one council member. If necessary to reach this
goal, council districts could be up to 7.5% more (or less) of the median council district instead of the
current 5% more (or less). 

mailto:NCSupport@lacity.org
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COMMUNITY IMPACT STATEMENT 

The Board of the Studio City Neighborhood Council (SCNC) requests Councilmember Paul Krekorian to make a 
motion requiring all future Decennial Redistricting to require all Neighborhood Councils to be represented by only 
one council member. If necessary to reach this goal, council districts could be up to 7.5% more (or less) of the 
median council district instead of the current 5% more (or less).    

Scott Mandell 
Vice President, 
Studio City Neighborhood Council 


